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Message from the Headmaster  

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

As boys, students and staff prepare for the short Easter break it is perhaps worth reflecting on the 

ȿÔÖÝÈÉÓÌɯÍÌÈÚÛɀɯÈÕËɯÛÏÌɯÔÌÚÚÈÎÌɯÐÛɯÔÐÎÏÛɯÉÌɯÈÉÓÌɯÛÖɯÎÐÝÌɯÜÚɯÞÐÛÏɯÖÜÙɯÞÖÙÒÐÕÎɯÓÐÝÌÚɯÈÛɯ!ÌÌÊÏÌÕɯ"ÓÐÍÍɯ

2ÊÏÖÖÓȭɯɯ$ÈÚÛÌÙɯÊÖÔÌÚɯÈÛɯÛÏÌɯÌÕËɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯȿ+ÌÕÛÌÕɯ2ÌÈÚÖÕɀɯÈÕËɯÐÚɯÔÈÙÒÌËɯÉàɯÈɯ×ÌÙÐÖËɯÖÍɯÚÈÊÙÐÍÐÊÌɯÈÕËɯ

reflection.  Holy week begins next week with Palm Sunday and the triumphant ride of Jesus into 

Jerusalem.  Within five days this triumph had apparently turned to despair with humiliation and 

crucifixion.  The Romans were masters of public spectacle and were determined to impose their 

power over their rebellious subjects.  The subsequent resurrection on the Sunday following 

crucifixion is the critical moment in helping to strengthen Christian faith and it is one of the core 

messages for all of us as we reflect on our own school community.  The joy that Christians experience 

ÐÕɯÙÌÍÓÌÊÛÐÕÎɯÜ×ÖÕɯÛÏÌɯÔÌÚÚÈÎÌɯÖÍɯ$ÈÚÛÌÙɯÐÚɯÐÕɯÚÖÔÌɯÞÈàɯÙÌÍÓÌÊÛÌËɯÛÏÙÖÜÎÏɯÛÏÌɯÚÊÏÖÖÓɀÚɯÖÞÕɯËÌÚÐÙÌɯÛÖɯ

create happiness and hope for all those boys and students who work and play within it.  

The final assembly of the Easter Term will include the presentation of a cheque to Dorset Air 

Ambulance, the second such donation to this very worthy cause.  The pupils and staff have always 

responded exceptionally well when given the chance to hear and see at first hand the work that 

various local charities do to enrich the lives of those in our community.  We obviously thank parents 

for helping to support these activities and make the fundraising successful.  

I have been very impressed by the number  and range of the arts experiences presented over the last 

term. Year 7 boys were treated to the experience of seeing their peers on stage, performing scenes 

ÍÙÖÔɯȿ ɯ,ÐËÚÜÔÔÌÙɀÚɯ-ÐÎÏÛɯ#ÙÌÈÔɀɯɬ an experience which demonstrated how much joy and 

confidence can be derived from performance.  The Spring  Concert and the Battle of the Bands also 

took place this term.  Showcasing the significant talent which exists in the school. 

The success achieved by the boys involved in Technology Faculty projects is very much worthy of 

note this Easter.   

Having seen our boys acting as guides and support to primary children who have come in for 

ȿ3ÌÊÏÕÖÓÖÎàɀɯËÈàÚȮɯ(ɯÊÈÕɯÚÌÌɯÏÖÞɯÊÖÕÍÐËÌÕÊÌɯÏÈÚɯËÌÝÌÓÖ×ÌËɯÐÕɯÌÈÊÏɯÖÍɯÛÏÌÔɯÈÕËɯÏÖÞɯ×ÙÖÜËɯÛÏÌàɯÈÙÌɯ

to pass on their skills. 

We look to our boys to develop the values which we h old dear and there are many examples of 

pupils demonstration aspiration in their everyday lives.  Their ambition, commitment and 

determination to achieve is a credit to them and their families.  It is wonderful to see so many of our 

former pupils coming ba ck and sharing their success and passing on lessons for life to those who are 

only a few years behind them.  The school has very many loyal supporters, willing to pass on what 

they know and to help enrich the lives of others.  We are exceptionally thankful  for this, aware that 

the ability to demonstrate compassion is probably the strongest and most important of all the values 

we wish to see in those who are a part of our school.  
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The participation in so many areas of the academic and extra-curricular life of the school is something 

I have always been proud of at Beechen Cliff.  To see the number taking part in activities ranging 

from Duke of Edinburgh and Ten Tors to Jaguar Land Rover Challenge, debating and team sports is 

inspirational.  I know that the staff who put these activities on for the pupils very much value the 

Ìß×ÌÙÐÌÕÊÌÚɯÈÕËɯÙÌÊÖÎÕÐÚÌɯÛÏÌÐÙɯÐÔ×ÖÙÛÈÕÊÌɯÐÕɯÍÖÚÛÌÙÐÕÎɯÛÏÌɯȿÍÈÔÐÓàɯÌÛÏÖÚɀɯÛÏÈÛɯÞÌɯÝÈÓÜÌɯÈÕËɯÞÏÐÊÏɯÐÚɯ

always remarked upon by the constant flow of visitors to the school.  I thank all those who provide so 

much for our children at the school.  

May I finish by thank you for your continued support of Beechen Cliff and for encouraging your sons 

and daughters to be the best they can be and to always look for new challenges to enrich their lives.  

 

We all wish you a very happy Easter. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

Mr A Davies 

Headmaster 
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Dates for your Diary  

 

 

 

Sixth Form Dates ɬ Terms 5 and 6 

Friday 12th May Lower Sixth Study Leave begins 

Friday 26th May Last day of Term 5 for Upper Sixth 

Friday 9 th June Lower Sixth Study Leave ends 

Friday 30th June Upper Sixth Prom  

Tuesday 27th and Wednesday 28th June Year 11 Sixth Form Induction 

Thursday 17th August  A Level and AS Level Results 

Thursday 24th August  GCSE Results  

 

 

Save the Date ɬ Beechen Cliff Summer Ball  
Beechen Cliff School presents                                

The Summer Ball 

Friday 30th June 2017 

Tickets £49.00 to include; Drinks Reception, 

Three-Course Meal, Live Music and Fund Raising 

Auction 

For further information please contact Donna Miles in 

the School Office on 01225 480466 
 

 

PTA News  
 

New PTA Chair and Secretary needed at the end of the Summer Term.  

We will be holding a SUMMER TERM parent and staff event this 

year and are looking for willing volunteers to join a NEW team 

with NEW ideas fully guided by the existing Chair and Secretary.  

The date of event  to be confirmed   

PS you do not have to volunteer to be Chair or Secretary to be on this 

team! 

Please email PTA@Beechencliff.org.uk if you are interested in 

either. 

Many thanks  

 

Mrs C Jones 

Chair   

Friday 7 th April  Easter Term ends  

Monday 10th April ɬ Friday 21st April  Easter Holiday 

Friday 21st ɬ Sunday 23rd April  Ten Tors Dartmoor 3 

Monday 23rd April  Spring Term (Term 5) starts 8.25am 

Monday 1 st May May Day Bank Holiday  

mailto:PTA@Beechencliff.org.uk
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Essential Information  

Reporting Absences  
Please can parents take note of the contact details below when reporting an absence from School: 
 

Lower School Pupils  

To report a Lower School absence please call the Attendance Office direct on 01225 485222, or you can 

email attendance@beechencliff.org.uk 

 

Sixth Form Students  

For Sixth Form students please contact Mrs Jones on 01225 485221, or you can email 

allisonjones@beechencliff.org.uk 

If the attendance lines are busy, do please leave a message on the answer machines. 

 

Changes in Contact Details  
Please can parents and carers remember to inform the School in any changes in Contact information 

(telephone numbers, email address home addresses) as soon as possible. 

 

Please inform the School office or email sue.davies@beechencliff.org.uk with new or updated details   
 
 

Extra-Curricular Activities  
We have a variety of after school clubs for pupils to attend. Details of these are displayed around the 

School and on the website at http://www.beechencliff.org.uk/school -life/extra -curricular/  

 

Reports 
The following reports are now available for parents to view on ePortal:  
 

¶ Upper Sixth, Lower Sixth and Year 11 Full Reports 

¶ Year 7, Year 8, Year 9 and Year 10 Progress Reports  
 

If you have problems accessing these reports please email datarecords@beechencliff.org.uk 

 

 

Mr T D Markall  

Assistant Headmaster 

 

  

mailto:attendance@beechencliff.org.uk
mailto:allisonjones@beechencliff.org.ukCALENDAR
mailto:sue.davies@beechencliff.org.uk
http://www.beechencliff.org.uk/school-life/extra-curricular/
file:///G:/SMT%20projects/Assessment%20&%20Reports/2014-15/datarecords@beechencliff.org.uk
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Adjustment to S chool Uniform List for current Years 7 -9 
In previous years we have given parents the option to purchase school trousers from either Scholars 

or MarÒÚɯÈÕËɯ2×ÌÕÊÌÙÚȭɯɯ'ÖÞÌÝÌÙȮɯÛÏÌɯÚ×ÌÊÐÍÐÊɯ,ÈÙÒÚɯÈÕËɯ2×ÌÕÊÌÙÚɀɯÛÙÖÜÚÌÙÚɯÛÏÈÛɯÉÌÚÛɯÔÈÛÊÏɯÛÏÌɯÔÐË-

grey Scholars trousers has been discontinued and consequently we are finding pupils wearing a 

range of trousers from black to light grey and some of the trousers are of a design that are 

inappropriate for a school uniform.  

Therefore from the September 2017 only the Scholars mid-grey trousers will be permitted.  Whilst 

these trousers maybe a little more expensive than those from other suppliers, the feedback from 

parents has been that they are considerably more durable. 

Thank you for your understanding in this matter . 

 
Mr P Watts 

Deputy Headmaster  

 

 

Free School Meals and 16ɬ19 Bursary 

6ÌɯÈÙÌɯÈÞÈÙÌɯÛÏÈÛɯÐÕɯÛÏÌÚÌɯËÐÍÍÐÊÜÓÛɯÌÊÖÕÖÔÐÊɯÛÐÔÌÚɯÈɯÍÈÔÐÓàɀÚɯÍÐÕÈÕÊÐÈÓɯcircumstances can change 

suddenly.  You can apply for free school meals at any time, if you meet the eligibility criteria as set 

out by the Government.  

 

For further details about free school meals, including how to apply, please contact Mrs S Davies, in 

the Main School Office. 

 

If you are eligible, we urge you to apply.  Not only will your child benefit from a healthy and 

nutritious meal every school day, but also eligibility may open up other areas of financial support for 

your child at school.  

 

Also avail able to Sixth Form students is the 16-19 Bursary.  This fund is available for payments to 

help with educational equipment, subject required trips, uniform and travel, where there is evidence 

of financial need. For further information, including how to appl y, please contact Mrs C Jones, 

Assistant to the Head of Sixth Form. 

 

All information for free school meals and the Bursary Fund are kept in confidential files.  

 

 

Mr T D Markall  

Assistant Headmaster 
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Proposed Winter -Adjusted School Day 

As you know Beechen Cliff has one of the most glorious aspects in Bath and during the warmer and 

drier months most of the boys enjoy make use of the upper and lower fields during breaks and 

lunchtimes.  However  in the wetter and colder months the boys are limited to small hard standing 

play areas and restricted inside spaces ɬ both becoming crowded during lunchtimes.  As a 

consequence many of the boys and staff feel that during the winter our lunchtime is too lo ng.    

We are therefore proposing to adjust the school day during the winter to reduce the length of 

lunchtime.  Period 4 will become an hour and a half long to include a half hour lunch break.  Different 

year groups will take the half hour lunch break at different times.  The table below shows how this 

would work.  This is a fairly common arrangement in other schools.  

The end of the school day would therefore be brought forward by 20 minutes and finish at 3:05pm.  

The additional benefit of the earlier fini sh would allow for increased opportunity for after school 

sports training using natural light.   

Our intention is to keep the existing school day but adjust to the winter school day between the 

October half term and the February half term.  We will initial ly trial the arrangement during the 

Christmas Term in 2017.  

If you have any particular views on the proposal please email them to us at 

headmaster@beechencliff.org.uk.     

 

Existing/Proposed Summer School Day  

Terms 1, 4, 5 & 6 

Proposed Adjusted Winter School Day  

Terms 2 & 3 

08:25 AM Registration  08:25 AM Registration  

08:45 Period 1 08:45 Period 1 

09:45 Break 1 09:45 Break 1 

10:00 Period 2 10:00 Period 2 

11:00 Break 2 11:00 Break 2 

11:15 Period 3 11:15 Period 3 

12:15 Transition  12:15 Transition  

  12:20 Period 4a (Lunch for Sixth Form and 

another year group) 

12:20 Period 4a (Lunch for Sixth Form 

and Year 7) 

12:50 Period 4b  (Lunch for two year groups)  

13:15 Period 4b (Lunch for Years 8-11) 13:20 Period 4c  (Lunch for another two year 

groups) 

14:15 Period 5 13:50 Transition  

15:15 PM Registration 13:55 Period 5 

  14:55 PM Registration 

15:25 Finish School Day 15:05 Finish School Day 

 

 
Mr P Watts 

Deputy Headmaster  
  

mailto:headmaster@beechencliff.org.uk
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Mobile Phones  

Following the Easter holidays there will be a blanket ban on the use of mobile 

phones between the hours of 08.25am and 3.25pm for pupils in Years 7-11. 

Why? 

¶ Increased number of pupils calling parents during the school day and 

parents turning up unannounced.  

¶ Increased number of videos recorded, photos taken on school grounds 

and posted on social media; the time taken to resolve these issues in 

school. 

¶ The need to encourage more communication amongst peers. 

¶ The growing concerns of the use of mobile phones and current research highlighting the 

negative effects on the mental health, memory, attention span, creativity and emotional 

intelligence of young people.  

Exceptions 

¶ Wet lunches ɬ use of mobile phone in Hall only  

¶ Permission from a member of staff in exceptional circumstances  

Sanctions 

¶ If a mobile phone is seen out during these times or if it goes off in a lesson, the phone will be 

confiscated for two working days  e.g. phone confiscated on Monday will be returned 

Wednesday 3.25pm 

¶ If a mobile phone is confiscated twice in a term, parents to attend school for meeting and 

phone collection 

¶ Refusal to hand phone over ɬ pupil will be sent home for gross defiance and a Saturday 

detention will be i ssued 

We are informing pupils of this measure via Headmaster assemblies, tutor time and Head of House 

assemblies. If your son uses his phone to access his bus pass, please ensure that you have made 

contingency arrangements in case his phone is confiscated. Equally, if your son uses his phone to 

check the time, please provide him with a watch.  

Please support us in our efforts with this initiative by talking to your son at home about our mobile 

phone concerns and the need for him to switch his phone off durin g the school day. 

Thank you. 

 

Mr K Mann  

Assistant Headmaster 
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Year 11 Pupils and the GCSE Examinations ɬ Summer 2017 

The GCSE Examinations begin on Friday 5 th May 2017. 

From the start of the examinations until the half -term holiday (the week commencing 29th May 

2017) all Year 11 pupils must attend school on full time basis and either take an examination or 

attend lessons. Even when an examination has been taken pupils mus t still attend all lessons and 

undertake work or revision as directed by their class teacher.    

After the holiday (i.e. from Monday 5th  June 2017) Year 11 pupils will only attend school if they have 

a GCSE examination, or if they have been asked to attend for revision lessons, e.g. Mathematics. 

During the examination period pupils must wear full school uniform.  Mobile phones or any other 

electronic devices are not permitted in Examination Rooms, only clear pencil cases and water bottles 

(with labels remove d) are allowed.  It is expected that Examination Hall conduct will be excellent at 

all times. Failure to comply with these rules may result in withdrawal from GCSE examinations. It 

is essential that pupils arrive outside the room at least 15 minutes before  the examinations are due 

to start.  It would be helpful if Year 11 parents could familiarise themselves with the examination 

timetable and remind their son when he is due to take an examination.  

The final GCSE examinations will be on Monday 26 th June 2017.  

Subject teachers, Tutors and Heads of House will be available throughout the examination period. 

School lunches will continue to be available in the Refectory throughout the examination period. 

Please can all outstanding debts be cleared by the end of A pril and please note that credit will not 

be allowed after this date.  

Any personal items which have been stored in school need to be removed, lockers cleared and keys 

returned to the Pastoral Secretary by the end of June. At this time the £2 deposit can be claimed.  Any 

items left in lockers after this date will be removed and disposed of.    

Any GCSE textbooks that have been loaned to pupils must be returned to the relevant department 

by the end of June .  A charge may be made for unreturned books. 

All staf f are working hard to prepare Year 11 pupils for their exams.  Whilst we understand that the 

end of Year 11 is a major milestone in the lives of these young men, we expect that any celebrations to 

mark this are low key and that they do not impact on the sm ooth running of the rest of the School.  In 

recent years Year 11 have conducted themselves well and I would like this to be the case this year.   

Please can parents stress this point at home when you discuss the examinations with your son and 

stress that any form of disruption could result in serious consequences.             

Important Dates for your Diary  

 

Friday 16th June 2017 

All Year 11 pupils are invited to attend the Year 11 Leavers BBQ from 10.30-12.00pm. 

Sixth Form induction days  

These will take place on Tuesday 27th June and Wednesday 28th June 2017, and all prospective Sixth 

Form Students are expected to attend.   These days will offer your son an opportunity to find out 

more about the subjects in which he has expressed an interest and to have a further discussion about   
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choices prior to the results being published in August.   You will receive further details about these 

days from Mr Oldham, Head of Sixth Form.  

 

Thursday 24 th August 2017 

Provisional GCSE Examination Results can be collected from the Main Hall at school at 9.30 am. Help 

and advice will be on offer throughout the day and the following day for those who need guidance 

with regard to their next steps.  

 

The school wÐÓÓɯÚÜ××ÓàɯÌÕÝÌÓÖ×ÌÚɯÖÍɯÈɯÚÜÐÛÈÉÓÌɯÚÐáÌɯÛÖɯÛÈÒÌɯÛÏÌɯ×Ü×ÐÓɀÚɯÙÌÚÜÓÛÚɯÈÕËɯÖÛÏÌÙɯÙÌÓÌÝÈÕÛɯ

information, however, candidates who wish to receive their results by post must provide an A4 self -

ÈËËÙÌÚÚÌËɯÌÕÝÌÓÖ×ÌȮɯÚÛÈÔ×ÌËɯÞÐÛÏɯÈɯɁ+ÈÙÎÌɯ2ÛÈÔ×ɂȭɯɯɯ3ÏÌɯÌßÈÔÐÕÈÛÐÖÕɯÙÌsults will be ratified before 

the final certificates are delivered in late October.   

 

Thursday 23 rd November 2017 

Presentation Evening in the Assembly Rooms, when GCSE Certificates will be presented.   Further 

details of the evening will be posted out whe n they are finalised. 

 

/ÈÙÌÕÛÚɯÚÏÖÜÓËɯÊÖÕÛÈÊÛɯÛÏÌÐÙɯÚÖÕɀÚɯ'ÌÈËɯÖÍɯ'ÖÜÚÌɯÖÙɯ3ÜÛÖÙɯÐÍɯÛÏÌàɯÞÐÚÏɯÛÖɯËÐÚÊÜÚÚɯÈÕàɯÖÍɯÛÏÌÚÌɯ×ÖÐÕÛÚȮɯ

they will be available throughout in the event of any problems.  

 

 

Mr T D Markall  

Assistant Headmaster 

 

Exam and Results arrangements 

All students have now been given timetables for their written exams which detail clash arrangements 

and rooms. 

Most exams are in the Sports Hall, however B3, B4, B5 & B6 rooms can all be found on top floor of 

Bolton Suite.  

We advise students to either leave valuable items at home or to lock them into your locker before the 

exam.  Mobile phones, iPods, headphones and data watches are NOT PERMITTED in any 

examination room.  Beechen Cliff School waive all liability for items lo st or stolen on the premises. 

Please report to the examination room stated on your timetable at least 15 MINUTES before the start 

time in full school uniform.  

Bottles of drink must be transparent containing clear fluid with label removed.  YOU MUST BRING 

in a clear pencil case/plastic bag at least 2 BLACK  ink pens or biros every day plus a pencil, eraser, 

ruler and a scientific calculator plus Mathematics equipment where necessary.   For Listening exams 

please bring your own headphones for hygiene purposes. 

Timetables do not show Extra Time but this will have been arranged if you have JCQ approval.  If 

you have two exams at the same time you will take one after another unless they total more than 3 

hours.  All clash arrangements requiring a change of time have been printed in RED on final 

timetables. 

  



Page 13 
 

               Return to Contents Page 
 

If you experience vomiting or diarrhoea you must NOT come into school ɬ if you have an exam 

within 48 hours please call 01225-485235 for instructions first.  Please email 

exams@beechencliff.org.uk with any q ueries.   

Morning exams start at 9am prompt, afternoon exams start at 2pm prompt.  You are permitted to join 

the exam up to one hour after start time  by JCQ rules.  If you are running late please call 01225-485235 

and leave a message.  We will make every effort to get you here on time but you must call and leave a 

contact number. 

Results Day details:  

GCSE             Thursday 24th August 2017 ɬ School Hall ɬ 9:30am 

GCE A level  YEAR 13 STUDENTS        Thursday 17th August 2017 ɬ School Hall ɬ 9:30am 

GCE A level  YEAR 12 STUDENTS        Thursday 17th August 2017 ɬ School Hall ɬ 10:30am 
 

It is important to be present for Result Day, particular at A2 level as there is a very short window of 

opportunity to make enquiries about your results should they be lower than expected.  Please make a 

prior arrangement with the Exams Office on exams@beechencliff.org.uk if you wish to receive your 

results by email instead.  Staff and Sixth Form team will be available for  help and advice following 

results, further info will be given nearer the time.  

It is not possible to give results out to anyone other than the student due to Data Protection laws, or 

via telephone.  If you wish to send a family member please send written permission and ask them to 

bring Photo ID on results day.  If you prefer to have results posted home please provide a large 

envelope addressed to wherever you prefer, with relevant stamps attached before end of July. 

The Exams Office will be open each day following results day at various times to help with queries 

and concerns. 

Good luck everyone with best wishes from the Exams team. 

 

Mrs K Davison  

Examinations Officer  

 

 

Internal Summer Exams 2017 

KS3 Summer Exams (Years 7-9) 

Pupils in Year 7, 8 and 9 will be taking formal internal examinations in many of their subjects in the 

terms ahead. These exams are used to assess the progress pupils have made this year and to give 

pupils useful practice in taking formal examinations in p reparation for external exams in the future. 

In some subjects there are several exams assessing different aspects of the course. Examination results 

may also contribute towards setting for next year in some subjects.  

 

In order to prepare pupils for the ex ams subject teachers will provide pupils with revision 

information. Some revision will take place in lessons but it is also expected that pupils prepare for 

exams independently at home. As part of the preparation for exams pupils will have an exams 

assembly and tutor meetings dedicated to revision tips and exam timetables 

  

mailto:exams@beechencliff.org.uk
mailto:exams@beechencliff.org.uk
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Revision guidance for pupils and for parents supporting their sons with revision is also available on 

the school website in the Exams and Assessment - Support and Guidance section. 

http://www.beechencliff.org.uk/school -life/academic/exams-assessment/year-7-9/summer-exams/ 

The dates of the Summer Exams this year are given below. Most exams fall within a Summer Exam 

Week for each year group but Year 7 Science exams will be taken at a different time.  All exams will 

take place during timetabled lessons in the normal classrooms.  

Year 7 Summer Exams 

 

Subject  Date of 

Exam(s) Computing   

 

w/c 15th May 

 

English 

French 

Geography 

History  

Maths 

Religion, Philosophy and Ethics 

Technology 

  

Science w/c 5th June 
 

Year 8 Summer Exams 

 

Subject  Subject  Date of Exam(s) 

Computing  Italian   

 

w/c 22nd May English Maths 

French Religion, Philosophy and Ethics 

Geography Science 

German Spanish 

History  Technology 
 

 

Year 9 Summer Exams 

 

Subject  Subject  Date of Exam(s) 

Computing  Italian   

 

w/c 5th June 
English Maths 

French Religion, Philosophy and Ethics 

Geography Science 

German Spanish 

History  Technology 

   

http://www.beechencliff.org.uk/school-life/academic/exams-assessment/year-7-9/summer-exams/
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A more detailed timetable with dates and times of exams for each teaching group in each year is also 

available on the section of the school website referred to above. 

Year 10 Summer Exams 2017 

Year 10 exams will take place during the week of 12th June. Some exams will take place in formal 

exam halls and will be formally invigilated. Others wi ll take place in normal lessons. These exams 

may be used to inform tiers of entry for Year 11 where appropriate. When not attending exams pupils 

will attend lessons as normal.  

 

As at KS3, pupils will be prepared for exams in school and revision material w ill be made available to 

pupils via teachers and departmental websites. Pupils are also expected to prepare for exams 

independently at home. The Exams and Assessment - Support and Guidance section on the school 

website also provides useful guidance. 

http://www.beechencliff.org.uk/school -life/academic/exams-assessment/gcse/yr10-subject-

information/  

Pupils will have the exam process explained to them in a year group assembly and by tutors in 

advance of the exam week. There will also be the opportunity to discuss revision strategies with 

teachers and tutors before the exams. 

Copies of timetables will be given to pupils in May. The timetable is also available on the school 

website or via the link below:  

http://cdn.beechencliff.org.uk/wp -content/uploads/2017/03/Year-10-Summer-Exams-Timetable-2017-

TDM -v3.pdf  

 

Mr T D  Markall    

Assistant Headmaster 

April 2017 

 

House News  

Byron  House 
Welcome to the Byron report.  When thinking about what to write here I decided to ask the boys what 

they thought were their biggest achievements this term.  What follows is a snap shot of their 

contributions.  I would also like to praise all the many boys in our House who consistently do the 

ÙÐÎÏÛɯ ÛÏÐÕÎɯ ÈÕËɯ ÚÏÖÞɯ !ÌÌÊÏÌÕɯ "ÓÐÍÍɀÚɯ ÊÖÙÌɯ ÝÈÓÜÌÚɯ ÖÍɯ  Ú×ÐÙÈÛÐÖÕȮɯ !ÈÓÈÕÊÌȮɯ "ÖÔ×ÈÚÚÐÖÕɯ ÈÕËɯ

Independence.   

Fred ran the Bath Half Marathon which is a massive achievement in itself, made even more 

impressive by the fact he was hit by a car four days earlier!  Scott improved his grades from Ds to Cs 

and Bs.  Ross became a prefect.  Joe got 17 positives and no negatives.  Marcus got better at basketball.  

Louis captained the B team for Byron in the inter -house football.  Elliot  did well in ICT,  Taku got an 

A* in a maths test and Barnaby did well in his French assessment.  Joe finished the 10th chapter in the 

book he is writing.  Ryan got six positives in a row and Zach moved up a grade in both PE and  

http://www.beechencliff.org.uk/school-life/academic/exams-assessment/gcse/yr10-subject-information/
http://www.beechencliff.org.uk/school-life/academic/exams-assessment/gcse/yr10-subject-information/
http://cdn.beechencliff.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2017/03/Year-10-Summer-Exams-Timetable-2017-TDM-v3.pdf
http://cdn.beechencliff.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2017/03/Year-10-Summer-Exams-Timetable-2017-TDM-v3.pdf
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French.  Jake is happy to have been able to maintain a healthy balance between revision and extra-

curricular activities.   Jem is proud of his managerial experience with our Year 7 football team and 

Brandon got to the third round in the spelling bee.  Harvey reports that he beat Isaac at tennis. 

Saarfan is doing well in German, Harrison got 

a B in science, Sam is proud of his 

achievements in RPE and Tim is doing well in 

geography.  Nathan, Charles, Jack, Harvey, 

Bradley, Arthur and Lyon all did well in recent 

maths tests.  James has represented Beechen 

Cliff in both the A and B teams for rugby, Leo 

is proud of getting into the Year 8 B football 

team and Jack scored eight  tries this rugby 

season - double last season!  Morgan is gaining 

academic confidence through attending GCSE 

revision sessions. 

I have also included this picture of some of  our current Year 11s from Year 8.  I hope that they will 

enjoy reminiscing!  Finally, I must congratulate all members of Byron House for winning Rewards 

Week this term.   

 

Miss A Milland  

Head of Byron House 

 

Chaucer House  
It is the time of year when we say a huge thank you to the Year 11 boys who have made such a 

difference to the life of Chaucer House. Their enthusiasm and drive has ensured we have been well 

represented in all areas of school life.  

House Captain Nick has worked together with the S chool Council to ensure our views have been well 

represented. Patrick has successfully led the team of prefects, and Tom and Archie have helped to 

ensure all our sports teams have done their bit in our drive to runners up spot in rewards week. Well 

done to all the boys that took part and p layed for Chaucer House and showed their good sprit and 

willingness to contribute to House life.  

Mrs Wilmot,  my deputy , and myself would also like to wish all the Year 11 boys the best of luck as 

they spend the Easter break in final preparation for their GCSE exams that begin next month. We are 

very proud of all that the boys have achieved during their time at Beechen Cliff and hope all their 

hard work and revision pays off and they achieve the grades they all deserve. 

A big thank you to all the tutors in Chaucer house, who continue to support and encourage the boys. 

We hope all staff, students and their families have a relaxing and enjoyable Easter break. 

 

Mr S Shaw 

Head of Chaucer 



Page 17 
 

            Return to Contents Page 
 

Milton  House 
As always the term has been 

packed with events, activities and 

great learning opportunities for 

all our boys in Milton. It has been 

a real pleasure witnessing so 

many Miltonians representing the 

school at numerous sporting 

events including Football  and 

Hockey. Win or lose, I continue to 

be inspired by the dedication and 

commitment shown by our 

outstanding young people who 

train hard in representing our 

school.  
 

The camaraderie and competitive 

nature of both students and their 

tutors whilst particip ating in the 

Milton Masters Cup, for me, has 

been a real highlight. Not only 

have the tutor challenges been fun and entertaining, but we have also been able to raise money in the 

process. The Milton Bake Off was an extremely proud moment for the team and w e were 

overwhelmed by the number of boys (and parents) who invested their time and effort baking cakes 

and raising money for Comic Relief - we managed to raise an amazing £365.18. A special mention 

goes to Ben Stoaling ML8, Will Brant ML6 and Joe Butler ML2 for taking the top three spots and more 

ÐÔ×ÖÙÛÈÕÛÓàɯÚÌÊÜÙÐÕÎɯÚÖÔÌɯÝÈÓÜÈÉÓÌɯ×ÖÐÕÛÚɯÍÖÙɯÛÏÌÐÙɯÛÜÛÖÙɯÎÙÖÜ×ȭɯ ÕÖÛÏÌÙɯÛÌÚÛÈÔÌÕÛɯÛÖɯ,ÐÓÛÖÕɀÚɯ

vibrancy and the pride our boys have.  
 

Attendance  

The year to date has shown the majority of tutor groups in Milton hou se averaging 95.81%. An 

excellent effort! This is in line with the national schools target of 95% for all pupils. Miltonians have 

the highest number of 100% attendees in the school, of which eleven will receive a certificate at the 

end of this year; if they can keep this going into the summer term.  Keep up the excellent effort! 
 

As we approach the final two terms of the year, all of our Year 11 pupils will be preparing for their 

public exams or end of term assessments. Please continue to encourage them to get into the right 

habits ɬ be organised, review and reflect on your learnin g and prepare thoroughly for the task ahead.  

1ÌÔÌÔÉÌÙɯȿÞÏÈÛÌÝÌÙɯÞÌɯÉÌÓÐÌÝÌɯÈÉÖÜÛɯÖÜÙÚÌÓÝÌÚɯÈÕËɯÖÜÙɯÈÉÐÓÐÛàɯÊÖÔÌÚɯÛÙÜÌɯÍÖÙɯÜÚɀȭɯ ɯÍÐÕÈÓɯÛÏÈÕÒɯàÖÜɯ

to the parents and carers for supporting our boys throughout the school year, the partnership 

between yourselves and the school continues to bring success.  

Wishing you all a very happy Easter.  

 

Mr D Jaggon 

Head of Milton House  
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Shakespeare 
Shakespeare House has been involved in a series of interesting activities this term. We have 

continued to support our local community by collecting rubbish from Shakespeare Avenue and our 

House Assemblies have been an open forum for current affairs with pu pils and students taking turns 

to lead the Assemblies.  
 

Our prefects have been magnificent in and around the School and they have been prompt, courteous 

and compassionate while carrying out their duties. It can be a scrum at first and second break so their 

help in managing the refectory is really appreciated.  
 

Oliver Knight, our House Captain, has become more involved since the New Year. He increased the 

profile of Shakespeare Sixth Formers by inviting them to help out their old tutor groups in the lower 

school and also provided in class support where it has been requested.  
 

On the sporting front it was great to see Shakespeare boys really enjoy the Hockey and Football 

competitions. I was really pleased to see Daniel, Viviek and George bounce into my offi ce to inform 

me of our Year 8 Hockey victory!  

 

Next term the House Council have requested a cake sale and a cricket based charity event so I look 

forward to seeing how those plans develop.  
 

Happy Easter.  

 

 

Mr L Sumsion  

Head of Shakespeare 

 

Exciting Hosting Opportunity  

Do you have a spare room? 

Due to the success of our Euroclass Programme, we are looking for caring and 

welcoming Hayesfield families to host our Norwegian 6 th Form students for the 

duration of the Autumn Term 2017.  
 

The group is a mix of boys and girls* who are looking for accommodation 

within walking distance of the school whilst they study here to experience British culture and 

improve their English.  

The students would be hosted individually within a home from home  environment which provides 

daily home cooked meals and a bedroom with a study area. Ideally with an en -suite or sharing a 

bathroom with one other person so they have their own privacy and space.  

We provide a generous weekly living expenses allowance.  

If  you would like an application form or would like to find out more information then please contact 

Fiona Harrison via the Sixth Form Office or email international@hayesfield.com 

* We are currently only lo oking for hosts for male students as female homestays have been arranged already.  

Homestay Co-Ordinator  at  'ÈàÌÚÍÐÌÓËɯ&ÐÙÓÚɀɯ2ÊÏÖÖÓ 

01225 426151 ext. 408   

mailto:international@hayesfield.com
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Departmental News  

Art  

Art Trip  

On Friday , 24th March we took the Upper Sixth Art students into Bath to show 

them a few if the key galleries we have here. The aim of the trip was for the 

students to gain inspiration for the exam project that they are all currently 

working on.  
 

We visited the incrediÉÓàɯÛÏÖÜÎÏÛɯ×ÙÖÝÖÒÐÕÎɯȿHistory through a Lens: Iconic 

/ÏÖÛÖÎÙÈ×ÏÚɯÍÙÖÔɯÛÏÌɯ(ÕÊÐÛÌɯ/ÙÖÑÌÊÛɀɯÈÛɯÛÏÌɯ5ÐÊÛÖÙÐÈɯ&ÈÓÓÌÙàȭɯThis show focuses on 

iconic images and their power, profiling over 75 photographs that have changed 

public perception of world events. They have been selected from a collection that 

specialises in photojournalism and documentary photography. We are used to 

seeing these images in the press, in transient form, generally accompanied by 

columns of text, but the Incite Project treats them as works of art. 
 

We also visited the Rostra Gallery, Castle Fine Arts, Bath 

Contemporary and Beaux Arts. All of which had a large 

variety of a range of Art, Sculpture and Ceramics.  
 

We see learning outside of the classroom incredibly important 

at all ages, and for the Sixth formers in particular. The vast 

majority of the Upper Sixth are continu ing with an Art, Design 

or Photography focus to their studies next year, so to see Art 

work in Galleries is inspiration for them.  
 

 

Mrs A Wilmot  

Art and Photography  

Computing   

Crypto Challenge at the University of Bath  

On Thursday, 16th March the Computing department 

took a team of Year 9 and Year 10 computer science 

students to the University of Bath to take part in Crypto 

Challenge (part of the Bath Taps into Science festival).  

The teams of students competed to solve increasingly 

diff icult code breaking challenges, resulting in a hidden 

message, such as GPS co-ordinates or a question. They 

then had to find what was at those co-ordinates or the 

answer to the question, hidden somewhere on the 

University of Bath campus!  Students learned about code breaking and cryptography as well as using 

team working and problem solving skills.  It was a thoroughly interesting and highly enjoyable day.  

 

Mrs L James 

Head of ICT/Computing   
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CCF 

The Combined Cadet Force (CCF) has gone from strength to strength this year so far with a new 

intake of around 20 Year 9 cadets which, when put together with the new intake and existing cadets 

from KES and Hayesfield , gives a total contingent strength of around 110.  

The first two terms have been incredibly busy with 

deployments starting in October with the first weekend 

away (Ex First Chance) is a good opportunity for the new 

cadets to learn all the essential skills they will need 

during their time in the CCF. Lessons are delivered 

covering all aspects of living in the field including; 

cooking, washing, cleaning and sleeping as well as 

military skills such as crossing open areas and 

camouflage and concealment. 

During the October half term the senior cadets (Year 10 

and above) were taken away on Exercise Warrior Cadet 

using the Longmoor training area in Hampshire. 

Conducted over a period of three days the cadets are tested using a range of different scenarios 

including section and platoon assaults, ambushes, patrolling and FIBUA (Fighting in a built up area) 

where cadets were clearing houses in a purpose built village.  

During the weekend the cadets are being assessed on the level of their military skills and discipline 

with the eventual awarding of the advanced infantry badge upon successful completion of the 

exercise weekend.  

Remembrance 

Parade, on the 

morning of 13th 

November was a 

chance for the 

Contingent to 

gather to 

remember the 

soldiers who l ost 

their lives during 

all conflicts both 

past and present 

followed by a march through Bath in the afternoon.  

The Contingent also had the Biennial inspection during November where the cadets undertook nine 

stands on a rotation including Observation, First  Aid, Introduction to the Cadet L98A2 GP Weapon 

ÚàÚÛÌÔɯÈÕËɯÈɯÝÐÚÐÛɯÍÙÖÔɯÛÏÌɯ""%ɀÚɯ×ÈÙÌÕÛɯÙÌÎÐÔÌÕÛɯ3ÏÌɯ*1'ɯȹ*ÐÕÎɀÚɯ1ÖàÈÓɯ'ÜÚÚÈÙÚȺɯÞÏÖɯÉÙÖÜÎÏÛɯ

along an armoured vehicle for the cadets to look inside.  

The inspection brought Colonel Richard Brown to KES, where he himself was once a cadet. Whilst 

ÞÈÓÒÐÕÎɯÈÙÖÜÕËɯÏÌɯÞÈÚɯÛÏÖÙÖÜÎÏÓàɯÐÔ×ÙÌÚÚÌËɯÉàɯÛÏÌɯ"ÈËÌÛÚɯÈÕËɯÛÏÌɯ"ÈËÌÛɯ-".ɀÚɯÞÐÛÏɯÏÖÞɯÛÏÌàɯÎÖÛɯ

on with the lessons so well,  and also their knowledge of the subject they were delivering.   
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Panther Armoured vehicle brought along 

by the KRH (King Royal Hussars) - our 

parent regiment.  

Cadets visiting the KRH and the Challenger 2 Main battle Tanks 
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March has also been a busy month with a visit to the Castle Martin 

ranges in Pembrokshire, again to visit the KRH whilst they were 

conducting live fire training using the Challenger 2 Main battle tank. 

During the visit the cadets got the chance to climb over and look 

inside the Challenger Tank and got to experience the firepower that 

the tanks offer through various demonstrations.  

 At the end of March we deployed out to the Sennybridge training 

area in Brecon, Wales for the contingents largest ever deployment of 

86 Cadets to continue their training as they work towards their Full 

star and Advanced infantry badge. The weekend develops on skills 

learnt during Ex First Chance, the Wednesday evening training and also introduces them to new 

skills that will be needed as they develop onto Exercise Warrior Cadet next October.  

After arriving to rain and 60 plus miles per hour winds Friday night the cadets undertook a rotation 

of six stands on the Saturday including; Section attacks, Pairs fire and movement, Observation, First 

Aid and Model making. During the Saturday evening the cadets were given a dem onstration of using 

an Ambush by the senior cadets and also the importance of sentries during the night when on 

exercise.  

On the Sunday morning the cadets undertook a series of Section attacks onto a well-defended enemy 

×ÖÚÐÛÐÖÕȮɯÜÚÐÕÎɯÛÏÌɯÚÈÔÌɯÈÙÌÈɯÛÏÈÛɯÐÚɯÜÚÌËɯÈÚɯÈɯÍÐÕÈÓɯÛÌÚÛɯÍÖÙɯÛÏÌɯ)ÜÕÐÖÙɯ-".ɀÚɯÐÕɯÛÏÌɯÙÌÎÜÓÈÙɯÈÙÔàɯ

ÉÌÍÖÙÌɯÛÏÌàɯÎÌÛɯ×ÙÖÔÖÛÌËȮɯÛÏÐÚɯÎÈÝÌɯÛÏÌɯ2ÌÊÛÐÖÕɯ("ɀÚɯÈÕËɯƖ("ɀÚɯȹ(Õɯ"ÖÔÔÈÕËɯÈÕËɯƖnd In Command) a 

real taste of what the regular 

troops have to go through.  

The cadets did incredibly well to 

deal with the conditions during 

Exercise Next step, some of the 

worst condition the SSI has seen 

cadets carry out an exercise in. 

The cadets stepped up to the 

challenge and all gained a lot of 

good knowledge and 

understanding for moving 

forward and continuing their 

career within the CCF.  

 

Lt Davies 
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Centurion Challenge 2017  

 

 

 

 

3ÏÌɯÊÏÈÓÓÌÕÎÌɯȱȭ100 miles in just 48 hours  

The Centurion Challenge has been an honourable tradition of Beechen Cliff School for many years, 

raising monies for charitable causes close to the heart of the School.  Last year Beechen Cliff 

Centurions raised in excess of £2,000, with some of the monies raised going to help support pupils 

participating in School activities.  

This yÌÈÙɀÚɯ"ÌÕÛÜÙÐÖÕɯ"ÏÈÓÓÌÕÎÌɯÞÐÓÓɯÛÈÒÌɯ×ÓÈÊÌɯÖÕɯ%ÙÐËÈàɯƛth ɬ Sunday 9th July and is open to Year 9, 

10, 11 and Sixth Form.  It is also open to pupils past and present. 

Commencing at 4.00pm on Friday 7th July, challengers will leave Beechen Cliff School, walk along the 

Kennet and Avon Canal tow path to Devizes where they will camp for the night.  Rising early on the 

Saturday morning they will continue onto the Parish Church at Hunge rford before turning around 

and returning to Devizes.  Challengers will make their way back to Beechen Cliff School on the 

Sunday, arriving  back by 4.00pm to claim Centurion status.      

All the Centurion Challengers will receive a "ÌÕÛÜÙÐÖÕɯ "ÏÈÓÓÌÕÎÌÙÚɯ ȿ3ɀɯ 2ÏÐÙÛȮɯbut only the 

legionnair e finishers ( i.e. those that complete the challenge by 4.00pm on Sunday 9th July) will 

receive a Centurion Challengers Tie .  The names of the first three challengers to return to Beechen 

Cliff will be immortalised on the Centurion Challengers Roll of Honour!  

Entry Forms and additional information will be published on the School web site in the coming 

weeks with the ParentPay item opening after that.    Complete the entry form (MEDICAL FORM) and 

pay the entrance fee to secure your place (entrance fee includes a small charitable donation).  

Sponsorship forms will also be available on the website.  Please be aware that participant numbers   

will be capped at 100 with entries closing two  weeks before the event .  So please book early to 

secure your place! 

Will you be a centurion in 2017?  

 

Mr R Stewart 

Centurion Co-ordinator  
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Duke of Edinburgh's Award News  

 

Bronze Year 9 participants  

Please take the Easter break as a chance to make sure that you have chosen an activity 

for all three sections (Physical, Skill and Volunteering) and enter  the details on your 

online account so that Mrs Younger can view them and approve them if suitable. For 

those of you well underway now, please carry on adding evidence and enjoying your 

challenges. 

 

NEXT MEETING: Expedition Training  - Wednesday 3rd  May  3:30pm -5:00pm at  Beechen Cliff 

School Hall  

 

Silver Year 10 participants  

All Year 10 silver participants should now have completed at  least one of the Bronze 

sections online in order to be enrolled as a silver participant. Please also enter details of 

your proposed silver activities online for Mrs Younger to view and approve if suitable.  

 

All current D  of  E participants  should keep an eye on the DofE page of the Outdoor 

Education section of the Beechen Cliff website. We will be updating this frequently after Easter with 

dates of training, expeditions and route planning meetings, plus kit lists.  

 

We still  have Welcome/Enrolment Packs available for collection from Mrs Younger who will be in C2 

computer room every Monday lunchtime , after Easter. 

 

 

Mrs Clare Younger 

Duke of Edinburgh's Award  Administrator  

Hayesfield Girls' School and Beechen Cliff School 

Bath BA2 3QX 

01225 426151 X343 

 

Student D  of  E help and advice available every week : 

Beechen Cliff School - Monday lunchtime C2 computer room  

Hayesfield School - Wednesday lunchtime Open Learning Centres (Week A - Brougham Hayes, Week 

B - West Wing) 

 

English  

Message from the English Faculty  

We have made some changes in the setting arrangements in Year 10 recently and may be making 

further changes after the examinations. 

 

 

Ms A H Baker  

Head of English  
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Tseko teacher learning woodwork 

Tseko staff and our students 

Fixing desks and benches ɬ Tseko 

Mokhotlong 

Tseko School - Mokhotlong 

Lesotho / South Africa border post. 
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Lesotho Visit - February 2017 

Students and staff from Beechen Cliff recently returned to the school in 

Lesotho, Southern Africa, to continue the on-going project.  

Tseko is a very poor and remote school near 

Mokhotlong  in the Kingdom of Lesotho with no 

running water or electricity. Previously we have 

painted murals, generally brightened up the 

classrooms, provided resources and constructed much 

needed furniture. Recently, under the direction of 

Russell Suchet from Sani Lodge, we have helped to build an additional 

classroom ɬ basically a concrete block box. 

Our focus this time was again to brighten up the learning environment and 

consider the furniture situation. We had to take everything we needed as 

there are very few resources in the country. On arrival, we quickly realised 

that a considerable amount of school furniture was broken and simply piled 

up at the end of one of the classrooms. We set ourselves the task to fix as 

much as possible. Beechen Technology department donated some hand tools 

which we added to when we bought all the decorating materials at ÈɯÉÜÐÓËÌÙɀÚɯ

yard in Underberg, SA.  
 

There were a number of men who were keen to develop their woodworking 

skills so between us we were able to reinstate all the desks and benches 

which gave them thirty -two places for the older children which equates to 

around fifty of the younger children who previously sat on the floor.  

Miss Isaac, who is an accomplished artist, set about painting murals of 

the map of the world, a map of Africa and lovely paintings of local 

animals and birds. Our students worked tirelessly in hot and humid 

conditions, determined to complete the tasks. 

From our base at Sani Lodge we also visited a Zulu 

school on three occasions to help them with their 

pronunciation and un derstanding of English - essential 

for them to pass the entry exam for High School. Kwa 

Pitela School is one of the poorest schools, a 

Government non-fee-paying school. They read to us in 

their shipping container library whilst some of our 

students taught English using work tasks. The teaching 

generally is not very dynamic so we would like to think 

that the teachers and children gained from our short stay with them.  

Mr J Young 

Outdoor Activities  

  

Teaching English at Kwa Pitela 
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Ten Tors 2017 

There are four BCS teams in training this year, 2 x 35 miles, 1 x 45 miles 

and 1 x 55 miles.  We have completed most of our Ten Tors training 

practising navigation and camp craft practice on the Mendips, in the Black 

Mountains and on Dartmoor with one more weekend to go (21st ɬ 23rd 

April) before the main event in May.   

The weather conditions have varied which is good 

experience for the pupils and students.  The 

Mendips was a cold frosty start taking in beautiful 

scenery but not too hilly.  T he Black Mountains were 

a little more challenging but getting to the top of 

Table Mountain and Sugar Loaf was a fantastic 

experience for all albeit very chilly.  Dartmoor 1 was 

horrendous, very wet and a cold wind.  They all 

coped admirably especially when  it came to setting 

up camp, putting tents up in those conditions is no 

mean feat.  They all had a good night and rose early 

the next morning to complete their navigation 

finishing in good time to head home for the rugby, 

which was a bonus for all includin g staff!   

Dartmoor 2 was dry and sunny but with a very cold 

wind.  Having set off nice and early we all had a 

varied experience of avoiding the marshy bogs 

whilst balancing on tufts of elephant grass.  Mr 

Brewer thought I was having a rest when I had 

actually lost my footing and ended up on my 

bottom.   This resulted in very wet muddy feet and 

for some legs too.  Camp was a more pleasant 

experience setting up in the sunshine and eating 

outdoors was a happier moment for all.  Having had the 

chance to help out on with the Ten Tors training, I am in 

awe of their spirit and tenacity and have thoroughly 

enjoyed being a part of it all  

Please visit the school website www.beechencliff.org.uk  

for more information and cl ick on the Facebook link to 

view the videos and photographs.  

I wish them every success for the event on the 6th and 7th 

May. 

Mrs D Miles  

Ten Tors Staff Support Team  

  

http://www.beechencliff.org.uk/









































